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EXECUTIVE BOARD MINUTES OF MEETING

Tuesday 20th September 2011
7.00pm at London South Bank University

	Present:
	Emma Beckinsale

	
	James Beckinsale 

Lynda Chase 

Toby Head

Fay Israsena

	
	Jennie Male

John Petrides

	
	Alan Spelling

	
	Phil Taylor 

Jenny Vincent

	
	

	Apologies:
	Simon Austin

Martin Shipp 

Jon Train




1.
Apologies for absence

Apologies were received from Simon Austin and Matin Shipp.

2.
Minutes of previous meeting  
The committee reviewed the minutes of the previous meeting on 2nd August. 
Pending actions:

London Regional Development Group for 16 to 19 year-olds
Action

Jenny to send a cost estimate to the Committee

Academy

Action

Jenny to send results of Youth Games to James

Website – Email system still defect

Action

Fay / Simon to action

London League sponsorship

Action

Jennie to arrange meeting with Zone3

Death of Jack B.

Action

Emma to talk to Jack’s parents to find out what they would like the Committee to do in his memory

Funding for officials

Action

Jenny to send link to TE online shopping website to Lynda

Lynda to make proposal for kit policy

	
	


3.
Chairman’s report and progress against strategic plan
See Appendix – taken as read.
The Committee observed that an effort should be made to encourage coaches to attend and observe training sessions so as to develop their skills.

4.
London World Tri Champs 2013
Alan noted that the Volunteer Coordinator role on the Committee is still vacant and needs to be filled. 

Action

Fay to email Sam Handfield-Jones who volunteered for the treasurer role
5.
Committee members’ activity report
See Appendix – taken as read.

6.
RPM report
The activity report of the RPMs was taken as read – see Appendix.

 
7.
Academy
James mentioned that the London academy is hugely successful - the number of members in the London squad is much higher than in other regions.
The performance of the London squad is visibly improving. However, athletes tend to perform less well in clubs that are more remote from central London.

Performance youth group

The Committee recognized that some clubs are not equipped to help train the performance youth group. It would like to support them by providing a training programme for the coaches so that coaching is driven from a higher level.

To enable this, the Committee will look to engage clubs on the matter and identify whether clubs can elect a coach to become responsible for the performance youth group. The Committee will also look into the possibility of creating a programme to train these coaches. John P mentioned that Neil Lewis from the Academy of Sports runs programmes to train coaches.
There is a possibility that James could draft a training programme for the performance youth group that could be followed as guidance by all London clubs, however, this would need to be budgeted. An alternative would be use BTF funding from the Tristep programme. 
Action 

Jenny to call Simon Mills to find out what BTF funding is available and communicate with James





James to draft budget for academy for 2012



Fay to circulate the above around the Committee

Fay to circulate Phil’s proposal re ongoing coaching for IRC team for consideration

8.
Quality events in the London League
Alan made the observation that some of the events that have been part of the league before were no longer of good enough quality. 

The Committee agreed that it would be good practice to have at least one Committee member attend each race of the league so as to review it for next year’s admission to the league. 

As an increasing number of events are created, there will be more demand to be on the league. The Committee will draw up a formal list of criteria that all the races will need to meet in order to become part of the league. While these could be based on those used for the quality mark, this will still require a physical presence on the day to ensure the events are well run.
Action
Toby to draft list of criteria to present to the Committee

The Committee has agreed that there shouldn’t be more than one race per weekend to avoid competition between events. All next year’s races dates have been fixed except for Full-on Tri.

9.
Senior League
Triathlon London League 2011 Series – the majority of the races have taken place with the results being posted onto the Triathlon London website. Thames Turbo has won the League but the mob match is still all to play for. See Appendix for Toby’s full report. Subsequently to this meeting, the Committee established that 160 different clubs took part to the London League, 60 of which were London clubs. This represents a great achievement for the region.
London Fields Club has expressed their interest in becoming part of the league next year. However, this may mean there will be too many aquathlons in the league. Currently, the league has three triathlons, three duathlons and two aquathlons.

The London Fields aquathlon has only been run for a year, with a low number of participants, so this begs the question of whether they could handle a high number of competitors, which will come as a result of being part of the London league. 

Action
Lynda to send the London Fields Aquathlon race report to Toby and the contact details of Peter 

Toby to go back to LF Club with questions

Clapham Chasers are looking to set up a club relay event which they would like to know whether it could be part of the London League. Toby said that we could make the scoring work, so the Committee agreed to look into it.
10.
Junior League / IRC
Phil, Jon and the junior race coordinator are meeting on 21st October to discuss the 2012 races. It was mentioned that there should be more wetsuit races.

IRC – Emma suggested we could have a separate race to use as a selection race for the IRC, or a London Championship. The date should be as close as possible to the IRC. If a child can’t make that race, then his/her situation could be determined through the selection panel.

11.
Award nominations
All clubs have been emailed about the need to make their nomination by 30th September. The BFT AGM and award night is on 11th November.
Action

Jenny to send reminder on 25th September


Jennie to email the volunteers on the Committee’s contact list



John and Jennie to put forward a shortlist of nominees to the Committee by email



The Committee to vote on the nomination
Awards night
The Committee has agreed the following:

· Date/time: 19th November, starting at 5pm
· Venue: All Starts in Brick Lane

· Price: £5 – Free for under 17

· Price to form a bowling team: £130

· Estimated cost (venue and food): £2,500

· Prizes Senior League: First male, first female, first vet, first super vet, open
· Prizes Junior League (1st, 2nd and 3rd in all categories): Tristart, Tristar 1, Tristar 2, Tristar 3, Youth, Junior
Action

Jennie to email clubs about event & ask them to form a team

12.
TE meeting on 24th September
John P will be making the following points for the London Region:

· Funding for the academy kit – London would like to use its own supplier

· There needs to be more support for coaches 

13.
Sponsorship
Jennie is meeting James Lock at Zone3 soon. She’s talking to him to arrange a date.

14.
Funding for officials
The Committee agreed that kits should be provided for officials from level 2 upwards.

Action 

Jenny to send Lynda the link to the TE online shopping website



Lynda to put proposal for kit policy to the Committee

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9:15 pm.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​_____________________

Chairman
Appendix – Triathlon London Committee Activity Report

Chairman – Alan Spelling
Again we are heading towards the end of another magnificent season of triathlon in London.

With the Junior and Senior Leagues coming to the end we have once again seen high quality competition and growing numbers participating.
The new Canary Wharf Elite event, the Olympic Test event incorporating the massive age group event at Hyde Park and the largest event in the world at The London Triathlon outlined the importance of London to the sport.
Underlining this is the award of the World Championships in 2013 to GB, to be held in Hyde Park. 

The importance of massive number of youngsters who took part in the two Kids of Steel event and the substantial number of sold out London Events are all extremely encouraging for Triathlon in London and should be recognised for their importance.     yde 
The prime objective for the Committee at this time is to ensure that London recognises the efforts and achievements of athletes and all those volunteers who have put so much effort into making London the success it is.  
THE AWARDS NIGHT AND PARTY 

Forms for nominating candidates with categories have been sent out and we need to ensure that as many people as possible will attend the awards evening and it will be a night to remember.

Details of the evening will hopefully be decided this Tuesday and circulation will follow very shortly. 

I hope that we can get as many people as possible attending and participate in the ceremonies.

Senior league – Toby Head

Triathlon London League 2011 Series – the majority of the races have taken place with the results being posted onto the Triathlon London website. Thames Turbo has won the League but the mob match is still all to play for.
	Race
	Date
	Event
	Organiser
	Entries

	1
	09 Apr
	Ful-On Duathlon
	Ful-On Tri Club
	Completed

	2
	10 Apr
	Dragon Slayer Duathlon
	East London Triathletes
	Completed

	3
	25 Apr
	Thames Turbo Sprint Triathlon
	Thames Turbo Triathlon Club
	Completed

	4
	08 May
	Kingfisher Aquathlon
	Kingfisher Triathletes
	Completed

	5
	08 May
	Hatch End Harrow Sprint Triathlon
	Jetstream Tri Club
	Completed

	6
	22 May
	Crystal Palace Sprint Triathlon
	Crystal Palace Triathletes
	Completed

	7
	17 Jul
	Hillingdon Sprint Triathlon
	Hillingdon Triathletes
	Completed

	8
	13 Aug
	Clash of the Tritons Aquathlon
	Greenwich Tritons Triathlon Club
	Completed

	9
	30 Oct
	Jekyll & Hyde Park Duathlon
	Serpentine
	TBC


Individuals

	Name
	Club
	Rank

	Nick Malynn
	Ful-on-Tri
	1

	Rory Atkins
	Optima Racing Team
	2

	Angus Beaumont
	Serpentine RC
	3

	Maarten Sollewijn Gelpke
	Kingfisher Triathletes
	4

	Ben Unsworth
	Thames Turbo PowerBar
	5

	Timothy Smith
	London Fields Triathlon Club
	6

	Ruth Hutton
	Thames Turbo Powerbar
	7

	Sarah Gailey
	Ful-on-Tri
	8

	Matthew Hobbs
	Kingfisher Triathletes
	9

	Hugo Woddis
	Thames Turbo PowerBar
	10


Full detail is available by category.

Discussion items:

1. Future races for league inclusion

a. What is the cap that we want to impose on the number of races in the league?

b. What races are under consideration?

i. OpenWaterSwim Aquathlon

ii. London Fields Aquathlon

c. What criteria will be used to assess inclusion / exclusion?

d. How many races do we want in the league?

e. How involved do we want to be in avoiding date clashes?

2. Event Development – Neil Aitken – meeting to be arranged

3. Proposed Races for 2012 – Olympic Year!
	Race
	Provisional Date
	Event
	Organiser

	1
	Monday 9th April 2012 
	Thames Turbo Sprint Triathlon
	Thames Turbo Triathlon Club

	2
	14th April 2012
	Ful-On Duathlon
	Ful-On Tri Club

	3
	29th April 2012
	Dragon Slayer Duathlon
	East London Triathletes

	4
	13th May 2012
	Kingfisher Aquathlon
	Kingfisher Triathletes

	5
	15th July 2012
	Hatch End Harrow Sprint Triathlon
	Jetstream Tri Club

	6
	20th May 2012
	Crystal Palace Sprint Triathlon
	Crystal Palace Triathletes

	7
	21st/22nd July 2012
	Hillingdon Sprint Triathlon
	Hillingdon Triathletes

	8
	2nd/3rd week August
	Clash of the Tritons Aquathlon
	Greenwich Tritons Triathlon Club

	9
	28th October 2012
	Jekyll & Hyde Park Duathlon
	Serpentine


Event organiser’s guidelines for 2012 series – Final Decision is for the London Triathlon Committee

1. Race must have been running for at least one year
2. Min race size eg. Entry limit >150 with >100 finishers
3. Max race size eg. Entry limit <600
4. Results must list club name, age group and gender (vets and juniors must be clearly identified)
5. Results and a selection of photos must be emailed to Triathlon London League Coordinator on league@triathlonlondon.org as soon as possible following each event
6. Race organiser must list race as part of the Triathlon London League with link to www.traithlonlondon.org league page from the event website (button link is available)
7. New events required to submit referee’s report and results sheets from the previous year in order for the event to be properly assessed
8. Events must hold the BTF “Event Quality Mark” level 1 accreditation by 2013 (this allows all events enough time to achieve this event standard)
Secretary - Fay Israsena
· Prepared agenda of the August meeting
· Dealt with various correspondence
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